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Northeast Coalition 
Agenda

Monday, June 14, 2021 - 10:30 am-12:00pm 
Via ZOOM
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83674913169?pwd=WTlxS1pPdTdaOGFEUWdzc3p3empNdz09
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
· Welcome and Introductions
Debbie Bushman- NEWCAP

Cheryl Detrick- NEWCAP

Erin Evosevich- NEWCAP

Erika Evosevich- NEWCAP

Amanda Aubry- NEWCAP

Erin Evosevich- NEWCAP

Linda Norton- NEWCAP

Deborah Palzewicz- NEWCAP

Leanne Sebero- NEWCAP

Tajna Schneider- NEWCAP

Aria Ard- NEWCAP

Ashley McKinnon- St. Vincent 
Jennifer Gilchrist- The Center for Veteran’s Issue’s
Leigh Polodna- WI BOS Staff
Stacey Cicero- Safe Haven
Jennifer Bisterfeldt- SAM25
Jennifer Allen- ICA
Todd Marks- WDVA- VORP

Rich Holmstrom- OGJVAMC
Adam Groskreutz- Center for Veteran’s Issue’s
Jessica Honish- Rainbow House
Angela Fox- Indianhead CAA-SSVF
Jeanne Harper- St Joseph SSVdP Conference
Beth Brunelli- OGJVAMC
Jessica Honish- Rainbow House
· Overview of Create Your Own Opportunities 

Tanja Schneider
CYOO (also known as Create Your Own Opportunities) Program at Newcap assists with expertise and knowledge to those interested in creating and establishing a small business. This program is available to everyone regardless of income levels (besides Brown County, which currently assists those at or under 80% of CMI) They offer 1 on 1 services (either virtual or face to face) or a classroom-based program (which is a self-study.) They also have guest experts which includes an individual in marketing, human resources, online marketing and are also looking to find someone with an expertise in the legal field. The CYOO program has had a wide range of business owners such as a contractor, personal chef, marketing products, cleaning services, and a group home. 

· EHH/ESG CARES CV Update 
Linda Norton- Rapid Re Housing NE, 7 housed, 4 looking.
NWISH- 3 housed, 1 looking.

Prevention- 12 housed, 4 that we are looking to secure (3 single individuals mostly located in Marinette and 1 household of 5 individuals)

Leanne states a lot of landlords don’t have units that are ready for inspections yet. Some issues have been with clients getting back to Landlords & property managers. Lots of different struggles other than the unit shortage. 
· COC RRH DV Grant Update
Erika Villacrez 

Newcap is currently hiring for this position. We have 5 currently housed, and 1 looking in the northeast region.

Increase in barriers in finding housing due to the pandemic, health related issues, or addictions.
· Coordinated Entry Update
Deborah Palzewicz

Deborah is new to the position. Clarity is still conducting trainings. All agreements have been signed for Northeast. Having trouble finding housing resources in the northeast area. Any referrals, please contact Deborah.

· Youth Demonstration Grant

Debbie Bushman

The Youth Demonstration Grant is in three phases. Balance of state board will apply for the funds this year. Phase 1 is due to HUD on July 27th with an announcement of where the funds will be allocated in late September. HUD will fund 50 communities, seven of which will be rural communities. Balance of State is not applying as a rural. The Youth Demonstration Grant will be used to serve those 24 and under. If we are chosen, we will need to do a coordinated community plan. Once the plan is developed (which takes about a year) then we can look at funding other projects. We will see the funds from the grant two years from July 27th. Cheryl states we will need a very active youth board. If anyone is interested, reach out to Cheryl Detrick. If anyone knows of any programs that assist youth, please reach out to Debbie Bushman or Erin Evosevich.
· Northeast Action Plan Items 

Erin Evosevich
Continuing to recruit new members. Currently trying to get local policy makers, city and county officials, law enforcement, and local business leaders. 

Youth Needs. Shawano has big brother/big sister programs at boys’ and girls’ clubs. Shawano is developing human trafficking task force as well. 
We will continue on figuring out how to get more people involved. We could get youth (24 and younger) on the coalition as well. 

· PIT Street Count July 28, 2021
Erika Villacrez/Erin Evosevich
Anyone that is interested, let Newcap know. Erin will be sending out an email regarding this in the near future. 

· WIBOSCOC MEETING UPDATE/DISCUSSION
Cheryl Detrick 
Board level is working on board attendance policy. 
EHH applications are due the 23rd for the Balance of State. 

Last week in the American Recovery Act (3rd round of stimulus for the COVID19 Pandemic) there were Emergency Housing Vouchers distributed throughout the state. WHEDA received 313 vouchers. The goal is to have individuals use the vouchers within in the next month. These will have to go through Balance of State, Coordinated Entry. Anyone who is in the PSH (Permanent Supportive Housing Program), is the first priority. The second priority is the COC rapid re-housing (the only COC rapid in Northeast is the domestic violence program) Some barriers are removed from these vouchers, making it easier for those who were unable to get one possibly be open to receiving one.  You do not need to be a WHEDA county to receive the vouchers. WHEDA has a release from HUD to waive inspections until the end of the year. 
· Agency Updates & Future Presentations & Agenda Items 
Newcap- WERA still has funds available for rental assistance. So far, we have exceeded what we have spent in wrap by $200,000. WERA is also able to assist those who are homeless and need a security deposit, rental arrears, utility arrears, and rental assistance. Biggest group we are not having apply are the 60-80% of CMI individuals.  Newcap is also still pulling off waiting list for Section 8 Housing Voucher
Rainbow House- They are open at half capacity. Law enforcement in Oconto County has been trained in a camera that sees bruises under the skin that are not typically seen to the naked eye. They are also able to get a licensed therapist added to staff. Rainbow house is also getting an advocate K9.. which will be also trained in PTSD. Currently they are on the waiting list for Fox Valley to get PTSD training certificate. 

Safe Haven, Stacey has resigned from her position. They are hiring for an executive director. 
St Joseph SSVdP Conference- Peshtigo School District, parents can text 715-923-9549 for back-to-school registration. They need to be in the program already or they will have to apply for their program and complete the necessary paperwork. St. Josephs’ conference will also be collecting school supplies. The transportation grant will need funds allocated. This grant has ability to fix cars for those who have jobs, going for an interview, etc.  Ford Motor is going to work with them to do the repairs for costs. Luther Village may also benefit from this grant. The money from the transportation grant has to be spent before December. 
VA- They will be able to serve people in HUD Vash, which is going to expand those that they can help. 
Upcoming Balance of State Meeting 







 
August 12-13, 2021 
Please sign up for the Wisconsin Balance of State Newsletter www.wiboscoc.org, 
Home Page, click “Who are we?” to register
“We strive to host inclusive, accessible events that enable all individuals, including individuals with disabilities, to engage fully. To request an accommodation or for inquiries about accessibility, please contact Aria Ard, ariaard@newcap.org, 920-834-4621.”
